

By Electronic Mail

June 22, 2023

Ms. Donna Jerry Senior Health Policy Analyst Green Mountain Care Board 144 State Street Montpelier, VT 05602 Donna.Jerry@vermont.gov

Re: Docket No. GMCB-004-23con, Development of Outpatient Surgery Center on Tilley Drive, Project Cost: \$129,640,703

Dear Ms. Jerry:

The University of Vermont Medical Center Inc. ("UVM Medical Center") respectfully requests that the Green Mountain Care Board (the "Board") issue a Scheduling Order for the remainder of the proceedings in the above-referenced docket, and submits a proposed Scheduling Order attached hereto.

A Scheduling Order is important to help UVM Medical Center and the Interested Parties plan and prepare to effectively participate in the Board's review of UVM Medical Center's proposed outpatient surgery center project. Per the schedule UVM Medical Center proposes, the Board would hold a public hearing in mid-November, which would enable the Board to issue its decision concerning UVM Medical Center's application in early 2024.

Thank you for your consideration. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Eric Miller

SVP and General Counsel

The University of Vermont Health Network

cc: AFT-Vermont Healthcare
Copley Hospital Inc.
Northwestern Medical Center
Office of the Health Care Advocate, Vermont Legal Aid
Vermont Federation of Nurses and Health Professionals